
The Lawrence Jayhawk Kennel Club 
May 24, 2021  
General Meeting Minutes 
Location: via conference call due to COVID-19 
Recorded by Vickie Jacobs, Secretary 

 

• Minutes were approved as read 

• Board Report: The board is recommending that we not have a June and July meeting 

• President Report, Jane Tusten: None 

• Secretary Report, Vickie Jacobs: None 

• Treasurer Report, Terri Rick:  
o The club has $XX,XXX.XX in all accounts.  
o 8 members still haven’t paid their dues.  
o Secretary, Vickie Jacobs , will send them another reminder. 

• 1st Vice President, Deb Duncan: 
o The Douglas County Sheriff department has asked the club to purchase a canine 

vest - estimated cost of $800 to $1500.  
 Vickie Jacobs made a motion that the club purchase a canine protection 

vest for no more than $1500.  
 Approved.  

• 2nd Vice President, Amber Miller: 
o Training classes begin June 1, they will be at Broken Arrow Park. Linda Wheeler 

will help, Jane will teach some classes. At the present time we have the following 
interest: 

 Pet Manners I - 8-10 people 
 Pet Manners II - 5-6 people 

• AKC Delegate, Deb Duncan:  
o The AKC Delegates meeting will be virtual June 7th. One item to be discussed is 

virtual competition to finish their bench championship.  
o AKC is having their Agility competition on TV Tuesday the 25th of May. 

• Committees: 
o Show Committee:  

 Kathy Rasmussen will be a vendor at our show.  
 Jane Tusten, President, would like to figure out how members could use 

their Doggy Dollars to pay for their fast cat runs. Vickie Jacobs will talk to 
John Fisher to see if it can be worked out. 

• New Members Reading: 
o 2nd readings: None 
o 1st readings: None 

• Old business: None  

• New Business: 



o Vickie Jacobs suggested rather than cancel the June meeting we have it at 
Clinton State Park. Everyone would bring their own food and drinks. The meeting 
and picnic will be  on June 27th at 1:00. 

o Mike Falley will take care of security during the day. Vickie Jacobs will ask 
Danielle to do it Friday and Saturday night.  

o Mike has contacted Jason’s Deli and they are willing to make up Box lunches. 
There will be three choices. Mike will bring the menu to the picnic for us to 
decide. Mike will provide signs for parking for the judges. We need to find a 
cheaper hotel for the judges.  

• The next General Meeting:  June 27, 2021 @ 1pm (Annual Picnic) 

• The next Board Meeting: TBD 

• Meeting adjourned. 
 

 


